Notice of Development of Rulemaking
DEPARTMENT OF LAW ENFORCEMENT
Division of Local Law Enforcement Assistance
RULE NOS.:
RULE TITLES:

11D-9.001
Definitions

11D-9.002
Funds Availability

11D-9.005
Application and Award Procedures

11D-9.006
Forms and Instructions

PURPOSE AND EFFECT: Rule 11D-9.001, F.A.C.: Add new definitions for statewide planning requirements for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) program.

Rule 11D-9.002, F.A.C.: Add new requirements for statewide planning for the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) program funding decisions.

Rule 11D-9.005, F.A.C.: Revise procedures and forms to incorporate changes with the electronic grant management system.

Rule 11D-9.006, F.A.C.: Revise procedures and forms to incorporate changes to the Department’s grant management requirements.

SUBJECT AREA TO BE ADDRESSED: Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) program.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY: 943.25; 943.403, F.S.

LAW IMPLEMENTED: 943.25; 943.403, F.S.

IF REQUESTED IN WRITING AND NOT DEEMED UNNECESSARY BY THE AGENCY HEAD, A RULE DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOP WILL BE HELD AT THE DATE, TIME AND PLACE SHOWN BELOW:

DATE AND TIME: Wednesday, November 15, 2018, 10:00 a.m.

PLACE: Florida Department of Law Enforcement, 2331 Phillips Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32308.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Chris Bufano at 850-410-7676, or christopherbufano@fdle.state.fl.us, or write to Florida Department of Law Enforcement, 2331 Phillips Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32308. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT AND A COPY OF THE PRELIMINARY DRAFT, IF AVAILABLE, IS: Chris Bufano at (850)410-7676, or christopherbufano@fdle.state.fl.us, or write to Florida Department of Law Enforcement, 2331 Phillips Road, Tallahassee, Florida 32308.

THE PRELIMINARY TEXT OF THE PROPOSED RULE DEVELOPMENT IS AVAILABLE AT NO CHARGE FROM THE CONTACT PERSON LISTED ABOVE.
